Board of Assessors
Wednesday, February 28, 2024
Meeting Minutes
Attendance: Bruce Martin, Karen Kelly-Garay, Betty-Jo O’Brien

Guest: Steve Rust from St. Stanislaus Church 

The meeting was called to order at 10:34 a.m. and was adjourned to Executive Session. Bruce Martin stated the regular session would reconvene after the Executive Session. The meeting was reconvened at 11:00 a.m.
· MINUTES 
· The Board unanimously approved the Minutes of February 14, 2024, meeting.
· BUDGET

· The Board was given a Budget Summary, and it was reviewed with no changes.

· The Board was also given a REVISED FY25 Budget with the requested changes made by Jim Ferrera

· BILLS

· Approve bills week ending March 2, 2024
· The Board reviewed the Petty Cash Box to ensure all money was accounted for and the Petty Cash Reconciliation was signed.
· PAYROLL

· The Board unanimously approved the payrolls for weeks ending March 2 and March 9, 2024
· The Board signed the Assessor Stipends for February and March 2024.

· PROPERTIES
· Wright Mill Inspection-Bruce to contact Bill for a walk through.
· Status of FY23 Permits and Inspections-Betty-Jo presented the Board with an analysis of how much New Growth was identified from the Alan Bishop inspections.
· OLD BUSINESS

· AP5 Patriot update-Bruce to work with Patriot to get a better price and training schedule.
· CAI Update-On going mapping problems. Bruce and Betty-Jo to get trained on document upload at 2 p.m. today.
· Discuss Assessor Clerk Vacancy-Ads have been placed in the Ware River News and on Indeed.
· NEW BUSINESS
· Steve Rust requested clarification on the 3ABC Form St. Stanislaus Church received in the mail. 

· The Board voted unanimously to reappoint Betty-Jo for another one-year term.
· The Board unanimously accepted Paula B. Keefe’s resignation.
· Betty-Jo informed the Board she is working on the Annual Report Due March 1, 2024 however, it may be late.
· The Board signed the REVISED FY24 Real Estate Tax Warrant.
· The Board signed the REVISED FY24 Personal Property Tax Warrant.
· The Board signed Exemption Certificates.
· The Board signed Abatement Certificates.
· The Board reviewed the Monthly Sales for January 2024.
· The Board was given the Town Recycle Product Procurement Policy for their review.
· ANNOUNCEMENTS

· Betty-Jo and Bruce will be attending the training via Zoom February 28, 2024, CAI Document Upload Presentation.
· Betty-Jo will be doing the DLS Training- March 11, 2024, at 2 p.m. via Zoom-What is DLS.
· March 14, 2024, HHCAA Winter School, South Hadley 8 a.m. – 2 p.m.

· Worcester County Assessors Association Spring Meeting Tuesday, 

March 26, 2024, 8 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. Boylston, MA

· March 27, 2024, 12:45 p.m. MANDATORY Customer Service Training for ALL Town Employees

· April 1 – 4, 2024 Betty-Jo will be out of the office 

· April 8, 2024, Betty-Jo out all day

· MAOO Summer School June 24th – 27th Plymouth, MA

· MAOO Annual School, August 12-16, 2024

The meeting was adjourned at 1: 14 p.m.

· Next Meeting Wednesday, March 27, 2024
Respectfully submitted,

Betty-Jo O’Brien

